
A resolution of the 

Seminary of the Southwest Board of Trustees 

honoring 

THE MOST REVEREND MICHAEL BRUCE CURRY

RESOLVED, that the members of the Board of Trustees of Seminary of the Southwest, 		
	 meeting in Austin, Texas on the twenty-second day of January 2025 - a cold 			
	 day, devoid of snow, visible or invisible,

Warmed by the memory of the evening of January 21st when we and the rest of the 		
	 seminary community and our guests at the Episcopal Church of the Good Shepherd 	
	 were challenged to remember to use our ‘dash’ well, to ‘give as well as receive’, and to 	
	 ‘do more than take up oxygen and space’;

And were, further, inspired to keep our ‘eyes on the prize and to hold fast to the gospel 		
	 plow’ in all that we do as we lead Seminary of the Southwest into the future,

Send their deepest thanks to the Most Reverend Michael Bruce Curry, 27th Presiding Bishop 	
	 and Primate of The Episcopal Church, for his sermon and presence with the seminary 	
	 community for the Installation of Dr. Scott Bader-Saye as the Ninth Dean and President 	
	 of Seminary of the Southwest;

And praise the work of the Holy Spirit in bringing Bishop Curry and his colleague, Sharon 	
	 Jones, to Austin for this celebration to speak a word of hope and encouragement in a 	
	 poignant week for our nation.

Austin, Texas                January 22, 2025


